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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: October 16, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 137, Ely –  Room 114, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 109, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko:  Keitha Donovan, Mary Gilbertson, Renae Jim, Shirley Jones, JoAnn DelSarto, Ann Ulrich, Chris Marshall, Linda Hiles; Winnemucca:  Jolina Adams, Rebecca Dias.
Call Meeting to Order:  Annie called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.
Special Guest:  Stacie Potter presented the Wizard of Oz conflict resolution workshop.  Each member present completed a personality inventory to determine which character best describes how each person handles conflict: The Lion/Withdrawer; the Witch/Forceful; the Tin Man/Smoother; the Dorothy/Compromiser; the Scarecrow/Confronting.  Circumstances and issues will dictate which stance you take as well as the type of personality being dealt with.  Stacie also covered different types of conflict and strategies to deal with conflicts as they arise.  Thank you, Stacie for presenting an alternative perspective on conflict strategies.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting were approved, with a motion made by Annie Ulrich and seconded by Renae Jim.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:   Renae Jim reported that there were no expenditures and no revenue between September 9 and October 6.  The available balance is $3,843.38.  A motion was made by Mary Gilbertson to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Annie Ulrich.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report.
Ely – Absent – No Report.


Pahrump – Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca – Nothing new to report.
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No report.
Events / Fundraisers – Still no committee chair.  
Facilities / Web Page – No report.  
Grant-in-Aid – JoAnn reported there were twenty-one people who used Grant-In-Aid - an increase over the past semester – for a total of $5,324.75.

Hospitality / Awards – No report.
Scholarship – No report.
President’s Council:  There is a revised policy and procedures document prepared, but nothing has been approved.  Annie reported that the college is looking for a way to rent cars to include 4WD vehicles and reducing the fleet the college owns.  If any GBC employee is traveling over night or a day trip, the fleet cars are to be used.  If the trip is longer or there is a hazard, such as snow, a rental can be used.  There will be a discount for employees and their families to rent at a discount, but the contract is not yet in place.  They are working out the details on a new account that will be used to cover the costs of rentals for GBC usage.
College Council: 
No report.
Old Business:  Jolina Adams and Mary Gilbertson reported on the budget review taskforce meeting.  The initial meeting on October 10 was to share information and to gather ideas and data to bring to future meetings.  The Foundation has already ear-marked $250,000 of unrestricted funds to help out during the budget crisis: $50,000 for this year, and then $100,000 for 2009 and 2010.  There are long term consequences associated with foregoing merit increases and pay cuts and the committee is not in favor of pursuing that idea.  
Classified Staff are governed by the State of Nevada, not NSHE/Board of Regents, and anything affecting their wages or merit increases has to have a consensus of all State of Nevada employees.  Classified Staff can contribute to the unrestricted fund through the Foundation to help support areas that will be affected by the budget cuts – including funding teaching positions.  

Cyd McMullen voiced her concern over the loss of any positions or programs and was adamant about doing whatever it takes to prevent that from happening.  Several options were discussed including faculty teaching a 3 credit class for no pay, contributing overload pay or merit increases to the Foundation, or contributing a days pay to the Foundation.  These ideas will be taken to the faculty to discuss.  

Since the actual percentage of budget cuts is still to be determined, solutions are difficult to discuss.  Carl would like to be able to present GBC’s collective contributions to the legislature as proof of our dedication to the college and that we will have solutions when the need arises.  
The next meeting for the budget task force has not been scheduled yet, but will most likely be after the Regent’s meeting in December.
New Business:  There was discussion regarding the community service project.  Annie spoke with Jackie with SGA, but there is no set project in place.  Any new ideas should be presented.  
Linda Hiles was introduced who is a part time employee in the CDL department.  It was mentioned that the CDL department is self supporting.  Welcome, Linda!
Next Meeting: Thursday, November 20, 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  

Shirley Jones motioned that the meeting be adjourned and seconded by Mary Gilbertson at 12:00 p.m.
